
23. (Administration ~ Personnel Assignment) Supplementing the Commission's 
discussion of December 19, 1946, the matter of a second position of Assistant 
Executive Officer was discussed. It was pointed out that a review of the work-
load of the Division of State Lands and the requirements in the supervisory 
level of personnel has shown that the assignment of a second position of 
Assistant Executive Officer is desirable and required for the effective ad-
ministration and technical supervision of the Division. It was suggested that 
a correct personnel assignment could be made by the establishment of a second 
position of Assistant Executive Officer by means of the reclassification of
the established vacant position of District Oil and Gas Engineer. Both the 
Chairman and the Executive Officer indicated that it was the intention that 
Mr. Watson should occupy the Senior position and would be in charge during the
absence of the Executive Officer. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted author-
izing the following: 

1. The reclassification of the established position of 
District Oil and Gas Engineer as a second position of 
Assistant Executive Officer. 

2. The filling of this position from the established 
eligible list for Assistant Executive Officer, Division
of State Lands. 

24. (Lots 32 and 33, Tract 1206 - City of Los Angeles - 7.0. 222 ) The Com-
mission was informed of the request received from the Braille Institute of 
America for permission to use Lots 32 and 33 of Tract 1206, City of Los Angeles, 
for employees' parking and as access to thur library building for the purpose
of loading books which are loaned to blind borrowers in Southern California, 
Southern Nevada and Arizona. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted author-
izing the Executive Officer to grant a revocable permit to the Braille Institute 
of America, Inc. and its employees to use Lots 32 and 33, Tract 1206, City of 
Los Angeles, at a nominal charge of $5.00 per month and the statutory $5.00
filing fee. 

25. (Vote of Thanks to County Board of Supervisors - Santa Barbara) Upon 
motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted directing 
the Executive Officer to express to the Santa Barbara County Board of Super-
visors the thinks and appreciation of the Commission for the use of their
chambers for the Commission meeting. 

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was 
nd journed. 
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